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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,

I wonder if you have ever prayed, "Lord, please teach me how to pray!"
In Matthew chapter 6 we see Jesus speaking to his disciples on the great subject of Prayer. Principal Robert Rainy (1st Moderator of the United Free Church) once wrote, "I do not know anything I more need than to be taught to pray. It is so plain that I can never hope to plead successfully with my people till I have been taught to pray for them in right earnest."
Speaking on the Prayer Life of his disciples, Jesus shares," when you pray, go into your room and shut the door and pray to your Father who is in secret. And your Father who sees in secret will reward you” (Matthew 6:6). In this verse Jesus reveals a principle, practice and a promise.
The principle that Jesus reveals is that Christians ought to be a praying people. He doesn't say "If you pray..." but, "when you pray." Ultimately, God’s people ought to be a “PRAYING” people. In the Lord's prayer we see that prayer is the language of a child in relationship to their Heavenly Father, and not as a beggar to his Master.
Jesus doesn't give us the mere theory of prayer, but suggests to his disciples a "practice" of prayer - “Go into your room and shut the door and pray.” The Lord also spoke through the prophet Isaiah, “Come, my people, enter your chambers, and shut your doors behind you; hide yourself, as it were, for a little moment, until the indignation is past.” (Isaiah 26:20)
When we pray, we can get alone with God, shutting the door on our fears, doubts, distractions, sins and temptations. We can go into our bedroom, close the door, and get away for a little while, pouring out our hearts in the quiet place and confessing our sins and failings, seeking God's mercy, love and grace.
As we learn how to pray, Jesus offers a promise, “pray to your Father who is in secret. And your Father who sees in secret will reward you.” Jesus does not say, “The Father who hears in secret”… it is “The Father who sees!” God knows the sincerity of our hearts. The Lord doesn't look for well presented, theologically precise prayers, he looks for sincerity in our hearts. When we pray sincerely, we will experience the blessing of God upon our lives, families, church and community. 
Your Friend & Interim-Moderator

Scott Cameron

LOCUM’S LETTER
As some of you will know I exercise at the Vikingar gym once a week and I also attend an aerobics class there most weeks. I do so out of necessity rather than interest on the recommendation of my doctor. Some years ago, according to a consultant cardiologist, I just escaped a heart attack. Thankfully, with appropriate treatment, the crisis was averted – but the exercises have to continue. 

It is amazing what we are prepared to do when life is at risk; exercise has become important to me, though reducing my consumption of my favourite chocolate biscuits, which is also recommended by my doctor, I find more difficult to achieve.

I would like to think that regular exercise and dieting are more than fads of the present time; that may be true for some, but for me they are necessary. I can’t say I always find exercise stimulating, but there is an innate pressure that keeps me going even when I don’t have the enthusiasm for it; and there is the added incentive of being in the company of people who are similarly afflicted.

Exercising the body, even under compulsion, can be profitable; exercising the spirit requires a similar discipline. The routine of Church going is part of that discipline. After all we are disciples of Jesus Christ, a name that suggests discipline.

If you had taken an interest in the recent Winter Olympics you would have come to realise that the athletes did not just turn up to take part. It took years of practice and training and dedication to bring them to the peak of condition to be able to participate at the highest level.

Christianity is not a competition; but if we are to ascend towards the spiritual heights, and become effective witnesses to Jesus Christ, the same self-discipline and dedication apply.  

The season of Lent, now with us, is seen traditionally as a time of spiritual discipline and dedication. This is the time when we are encouraged to go with Jesus as he makes his way to Jerusalem and the Cross; as scripture says: ‘He set his face steadfastly to go to Jerusalem’. There was no flinching; he knew that severe challenges lay ahead.

Lent provides the framework in which we are called to focus on our own faith journey. Spiritual exercise means more than life preservation; it is also preparation for the many challenges we all have to face in life.

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong

WORSHIP CALENDAR: March 2014
Sunday 9th March at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 16th March 11.00am: Rev Alan Falconer
2.00pm: Service at Warrenpark Nursing Home, Anthony Road
Sunday 23rd March at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 
Sunday 30th March at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 6th April at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 
DATES TO NOTE:

Friday 14th March: Social Committee's Evening of Scottish Entertainment at 7.30pm in the Session Room.

Saturday 15th March: Guild Daffodil Tearoom 2.00pm to 4.00pm.
PRAYER CORNER

During March please remember in prayer:

· All those who are imprisoned, whether justly or unjustly, and for their families

· Those who suffer for and are persecuted for their faith in Christ

· Nations where violence, terror and aggression are commonplace

· For all those in our own community who carry their crosses and burdens without thought to themselves as they care for others, or struggle with illness

A PRAYER FOR LENT

Lord Christ,

you have no body on earth but ours,

no hands but ours, no feet but ours;

Ours are the eyes through which your compassion

must look out upon the world;

Ours are the feet which you may still

go about doing good;

Ours are the hands by which you bless people today;

Use us, for your purpose, in the world;

AMEN.

(A Prayer of St Teresa of Avila) 

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 13th March, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods. The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.
CHURCH REGISTER

NEW MEMBER

12th Feb  -   Mrs C Howson, 41 Cumbrae Court, Nelson Street.

We welcome her to the fellowship of St Columba’s Parish Church

DEATH

26th Feb  -   Mrs S Samuel, 37 Windsor Gardens.  
DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

   9th Mar - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mr W I Rae, Miss Black, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

16th Mar  -  Mr McNaught (Convenor),  Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

23rd Mar -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

 30th Mar -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

   6th Apr - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mr W I Rae, Miss Black, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.
GUILD
On 13th January, we enjoyed a visit from the Rev Tania Webster who told us all about how she came into the ministry in the Church of Scotland.  She is presently engaged in a successful charge in leading the congregation of the Park Church in Ardrossan.

Fulton Murdoch very kindly stepped into the breach on 20th January when our advertised speaker took ill. We thoroughly enjoyed his wonderful presentation of photographs from Islay, Oban and surrounding areas. We visited many distilleries but missed out on the whisky tasting! The pictures proved that we do have sunny summers in Scotland. 

On 27th January, Jimmy Law had us rolling in the aisles with his very funny poetic tour of his favourite places in Scotland and memories of childhood. Who will ever forget his Burns’ parody ‘A hen’s a hen for a’ that.’ and his poem about the dreaded Lochgelly of school days? 

On 3rd February the Guilds of Largs and Fairlie met together to listen to the Rev James Smith MBE present an informative talk on the origin and meaning of oft quoted colloquialisms in our current language... a very humorous and highly entertaining presentation.  A delicious afternoon tea was served with all the trimmings.  Altogether, a lovely time  was enjoyed by all the 100 or so folks gathered in this joint venture.

Dr Morag Thow gave us a humorous and interesting anatomy lesson on 10th February when we had a chance to handle and learn a lot about bones and osteoporosis. She ended with a session of vigorous exercises, which were done seated, accompanied by some rousing Scottish music which was great fun. 

On 17th February we had a return visit from Wendy Sandiford whose topic was the history of makeup. We were horrified to learn of the deadly concoctions, including lead, mercury and arsenic, which women, and men, have put on their faces and bodies in the name of beauty. We were amused to learn that they used to remove their eyebrows and stick on one long eyebrow made of goat or mouse skin! 
Margaret Barclay 
SOCIAL COMMITTEE

The Social Committee have been busy planning some events which will take place over the next few months.

These are some of the dates you may wish to note:
Friday 14th March -  we are organising another evening of Scottish entertainment with a supper.
Friday 28th March -  we are going to Barrfields to see ‘Hello Dolly’.
Friday 11th April -  we are going to Barrfields to see the Largs Players performing ‘The Cheviot, Stag and the Black Black Oil’.
Keep watching  the noticeboard for further details of these events, or for more information call Jean on 674300.
Jean Jackson
Social Committee Convenor

CHRISTIAN AID

Lent Lunches 2014

The Lent Lunches start on Wednesday 5th March and continue until Wednesday 16h April.  As usual, they will be held in the Clark Memorial Hall from 12.00noon to 1.30pm.  Please come along and enjoy the lunch and good company.  The cost is a minimum donation of £3.00.

May McFarlane

PEREGRINES
On Tuesday 28th January, seven lady Peregrines had a trip to Dalgarven Mill in Kilwinning.   The tea room staff were off sick so Robert Ferguson, himself, and his grandson, efficiently served us with our coffee and scones.

The purpose of our visit was to see the exhibition of quilting and embroidery work by one of the members of the Ayrshire Quilters, Rosalie Furlong.

62 quilts were on display!   The work was breathtakingly beautiful, imaginative and colourful.   Mr Ferguson had asked Rosalie if she minded him displaying some embroidered kimonos alongside the quilts.  These were also exquisite.   In fact, after she saw one of the embroidered jackets, Rosalie came back a week later with a quilt to match!

After a warming bowl of soup, we admired the profusion of snowdrops in the grounds and made our way home.

On Wednesday 5th February, ten of us drove to the Riverside Museum where we started with our usual coffee and scone.   The rain held off for our walk along the Clydeside where we watched a police helicopter taking off and admired the Waverley in her winter berth.

We crossed the Millennium Bridge, walked past the large BBC building and crossed back by Bell’s Bridge from which we had an excellent view of Glasgow’s modern concert and exhibition venues:- SECC, the Armadillo and the new Hydro.

We returned to the museum where we ate our packed lunches in the designated picnic area.

After lunch we wandered round the museum, enjoying the exhibits and reminiscing over objects from our past.

The old Glasgow street with its horse-drawn hearse, subway station and Rendezvous Cafe were a real trip down memory lane for the Glaswegians among us.  

Christine Gallettie
ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE
The concert performed by the Kilmarnock Aeolian Male Voice Choir on Friday 28th February was a great success and enjoyed by a large audience.

The next concert will be the famous Glasgow Phoenix Choir who will be joined by the Northampton Male Voice Choir for this performance on Sunday afternoon, 27th April at 2.30pm.   This is bound to be a very popular concert and tickets will be available shortly.

The Heritage Centre re-opens for the season on Monday 31st March at 12.00noon.   This year there will be a special display of The Great War memorabilia and if anyone has items they would be willing to display, please contact us.

Ken Welch

WEDNESDAY TODDLER GROUP
Are you a Mum, Dad , carer or Childminder of a child under three?

Then come along and join our Toddlers' Group which meets on a Wednesday  morning from 10.00 to  11.30am (except for school holidays ).
We meet downstairs in the Church Session Room with a sing-song and a chat bringing you up to date with some local news and some exciting church events too. 

Then it is upstairs for coffee or  tea  for the adults and juice, biscuits and fruit for the toddlers.

As your child is busy playing with the toys  or making you something nice in our craft corner,  you can relax and chat with your friends, make new friends and swap ideas on everything and anything. 

The atmosphere for everyone is relaxed, supportive, fun and very welcoming .......... So come along and join us! 

If you would like to know more about Toddlers then call Jo-Anne on  her mobile: 07889436497.
Jo-Anne Jamieson

GOD GRANT ME THE GRACE

God grant me the grace to accept with serenity

the things I cannot change,

courage to change the things I can,

and wisdom to know the difference,

living one day at a time,

enjoying one moment at a time;

accepting hardship as the pathway to peace,

taking as you did this sinful world as it is,

not as I would have it;

trusting that you will make all things right,

if I surrender to your will;

that I may be reasonably happy in this life,

and supremely happy with you forever in the next.

Reinhold Niebuhr

TREASURER’S REPORT

Donald Wallace, Church Treasurer, gave a report on the financial affairs of the Church at the recent Annual Stated Meeting.  An extract from the Trustees’ Annual Report for 2013 is enclosed in this edition of Landmark.

LANDMARK
Articles for inclusion in the April edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 26th March at the latest.  The April edition of Landmark will be available for uplift on Sunday 6th April.  
Brian Jackson

Church Manager
